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Last Meeting:

Date: October 17, 1977

Time : 7:30 p.m.

Place: Fanshawe College, Room A1OL1

Attendance: 18 present

Workshop Cancelled:

Brent Gp-HnainF!rs workshop on video tape which was scheduled for ‘the

last meeting was cancelled at the last minute. Brent Became ill and was

unable to  present it. Hopefully, this workshop will be rescheduled for

a later date.

Vice President :

Debbie Holme withdrew her name as a candidate for the position of

vice-president. When there were no further nam.es put forward an election

was held. Since there was not a quorum at the meeting no further action

could be taken with this matter.

IMPORTANT MESSAGE:

Ballots are being mailed to  members who were not at the last meeting.

Please exercise your vote and return the ballot to the branch no later

than Nov. 10? 1977. Your cooperation is  greatly appreciated.

V.P. Candidates:

1» Linda Bone. - a graduate of Fanshawe College.

- has worked at The Robarts School For The Hearing
Handicapped ; Cambridge Girls Correctional School
Tillsonburg Public Library.

- Linda is now living in London and would like to
become more involved with L.R.B.

2 « Bonnie Scriver.- a graduate of Ryerson.

- past president of  London Regional Branch.

~ with the & Middlesex Separate
School Board.

** helped with the conference as a member of the
registration committee.



3. Nancy McCormick* - a graduate of Fanshawe College,

- employed with the London & Middlesex Separate
School Board.

- helped with the conference as a member of the
displays committee.

Employment Placement :

Cheryl Horton has been appointed and has graciously accepted this

position. Cheryl wants to be told about lots of library technician jobs

in this area so she can efficiently help anyone seeking employment. Her

phone number is 666-0905 or write to her c/o the branch.

Nominating Committee:

Ron Cheney is chairman of this year’s nominating committee. Anyone

who is interested in serving on this committee should speak to Ron or

any other member of the executive. Members of this committee will be

announced at the November meeting. They will present nominations for

next year’s executive at the January meeting.

Conference Profit:

It was discussed how the branch could best benefit from the money

made from this year’s conference. A decision was agreed upon to

invest $1500.00 into a one year debenture at Canada Trust.

Bursary:

London Regional Branch will give a bursary of $25.00 to a Fanshawe

College library technician student. The decision will be based on the

provincial ’s guidelines.

Donation:

The library technician program at Fanshawe College will receive a

cheque for $50.00. John MacPherson is donating his fee from the conference

colloquium for the use of the library technician program.

Next Meeting:

Place: Fanshawe College , Room A203 -

Time: 7:30 p.m. November 21, 1977

Come and meet George Robinson , Reference Librarian-in-Charge ,
Weldon Library. Along with his presentation, George will show the film,
"Nitty Gritty Reference Work!1. This film was scheduled to be shown at
the conference but arrived one week late. Mr. Robinson’s workshops at
the conference were very popular and well attended. So please plan to
attend. Refreshments to follow.



• OALT/ABO
ONTARIO ASSOCIATION OF LIBRARY TECHNICIANS/ASSOCIATION DES B1BLIOTECHNICIENS DE L’ONTARIO

London Regional Branch,  Box 523 ,  Pos ta l  S in*  B ,  London ,  Ontar io

Volume 1 I s sue  13 January 1973

Las t  Mee t ing :

Ba te :  Mo vernier 21 ,  1977
Time :  7 :30  p .m .
P lace :  Banshawe Co l l ege ,  Room A2034
At t endance :  31  p re sen t

Ques t  speake r  a t  the  l a s t  mee t ing  was George  Robinson ,
Re fe rence  Librarian a t  Weldon Library ,  U .W.O.  A v ideo  t ape  was
shown about  two d i f fe ren t  r e f e r ence  s i t ua t i ons .  A d i s cus s ion
fo l lowed  concern ing  i t  and o the r  general  r e fe rence  p rob lems .
I t  was a very in te res t ing  and en joyab le  p resen ta t ion .

Vi  ce -Pres id  en t  :

The  new v i ce -p re s iden t  o f  London Regional  Branch i s
Nancy McCorr j ick.  Congratulations Nancy!

Annual Repor t :

Chairpersons o f  al l  temporary and standing commi t t ee s
are asked  to  submit  the i r  repor ts  fo r  the  annual r epor t  a t
the nex t  g en  e ral  s ee  ting .

Nex t  Mee t ing :

January 23 ,  1978

7 :30  p .m .

Ranshaw e Co l l ege ,  Room A 2025-4

A workshop on  audio visual, mater ia ls  will  be  p re sen t ed
by  B'.oent Germaine .  This  workshop was rescheduled  from the
Oc tobe r  1977  mee t ing .

B l  e a se  plan to  a t t end .

HARPY NEW YEAR EVERYONE!


